
 

To:   All AGF Member Clubs 

From:   AGF Office 

CC:   AGF Board of Directors, AGF Staff 

RE: Personal Information Protection Act (PIPA) 

Date: November 3, 2016 

After additional discussion with Service Alberta, they advised AGF that we should be 

using Personal Information Protection Act (PIPA) with the exemption of the Post 

Secondary Institutions (ie. University of Calgary and University of Lethbridge) who must 

still utilize Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy (FOIP). 

 

 PIPA applies to provincial private sector organizations, businesses, and non-

profit organizations.  For more information on PIPA; 

http://servicealberta.ca/pipa-overview.cfm 

 

 FOIP applies to public bodies which include all provincial government 

departments, agencies, boards and commissions. This also includes local public 

bodies such as municipalities, universities, school boards and others. For more 

information on FOIP; http//servicealberta.gov.ab.ca/foip/ 

 

Attached you will find the revised document. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the AGF Office. 

 

 


